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CASE  REPORT

INTRODUCTION

Elderly patients show an increase in multiple 

particularly in older patients with epilepsy and 

-

-
action between oral valproic acid and oral warfarin 
that resulted in a substantial increase in the interna-

-
tival bleeding.

CASE PRESENTATION

-
-

infarction stroke from cardioembolic had been diag-

-
ary prevention of embolic events resulting from par-

-

given 10 mg of diazepam intravenously to stop a 
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management include cessation of the drug, conservative eye treatment, and vitamin K. The 
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intravenously as a loading dosage to treat the recur-
rent episode. The patient remained physically well 
during interictal phase. As soon as the patient was 

-

the patient was taking 2.5 mg of bisoprolol tablet and 
40 mg of oral isosorbide mononitrate sustained re-
lease tablet each day. 

Routine laboratory tests on the second day of hospi-

for a slight increase in leucocyte count. ECG showed 

Seizures ceased from the start of phenytoin infusion. 

-
-

F

and closely monitored the patient. His condition was 
otherwise stable. His Glasgow Coma Scale score was 

-

2.16. The patient showed no signs of bleeding and 
remained to be asymptomatic. The eye treatment in-
cludes chloramphenicol eye drops and close monitor-
ing of the subconjunctival bleeding.

Fig. 1. 

-
tions we suspected that concomitant use of valpro-

stopped the concomitant use of valproic acid and 

again at a dose of 1 mg based on the observation of 

-

F

Fig. 2. 
was almost completely resolved

DISCUSSION 

The comorbidities linked to polypharmacy are be-
-

ministration of other medications with antiepileptic 

There are seldom reports or discussions of the pos-
sible interaction between warfarin and valproic acid 

the possibility of warfarin interacting with a variety 

drug–drug interactions that have been suggested by 

of real-world case reports that show how these two 
medications interact. 

There have been prior reports of comparable cases 
where the combination of warfarin and valproate re-
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the hospital stay.

The two racemic active forms of warfarin are R-iso-

as hepatic enzymes play a major role in their me-
tabolism and serum depletion. It is important to note 
that the substances that induce or inhibit these en-
zymes can have an impact on how warfarin is me-

-
-

lase resulting in reduced deactivation of S warfarin 
and consequently leading to increased levels of this 

-
farin metabolism begins within 24 hours after adding 

can occupy protein binding sites and cause an in-

-
farin is more than 95% protein bound. This phenom-

-
-
-

The use of warfarin or anticoagulant drugs in patients 
with recurrent stroke can increase the risk of coagu-
lopathy with signs of a mild to severe bleeding. There 
is a risk of complications in the form of intracranial 

titrate appropriately. The most common locations of 
bleeding are supratentorial and intraparenchymal  

-

-

CONCLUSION

There are not many case reports describing interac-

-

acid and warfarin. 

Disclosure Summary: 

patient can be revealed.
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